Rotary Club of Saint Simons Island
Board of Directors Meeting—June 14, 2011
11:30 a.m. at Sea Palms 
Present:  Wally Forsythe, John Matthews, Mike Muldowney, Page Faulk, Chuck Cansler, Chad Dixon, Bill Warren, Gary Schwartz, Cathey Petkash, Mary Beth Wester, Linda Muir, Susan Hardwick, Bill Gussman, Craig Bolint, Susan Imhoff, Brooke Pridmore, Paul Pieschel, Te Turner, Ginny Johnson
Absent: Myra Albert, Julian Flexer, Allen Berry, Stan Humphries, Mike Harris, 
Announcements by President Wally
· President Wally announced that this is a joint meeting of the outgoing and incoming officers and members of the Board of Directors.  The new officers/board members are Mike Muldowney, Incoming President; John Matthews, President-Elect; Susan Imhoff, Secretary; Bill Warren, Susan Hardwick, Paul Pieschel and Bill Gussman, Board of Directors; Chad Dixon, Treasurer; Ginny Johnson, Assistant Treasurer; Craig Bolint, Sergeant-at-Arms.  (Continuing as Board members are Linda Muir and Page Faulk.)
· The Buruli Ulcer M.G. Project has been shelved for this Rotary year. 

· Georgia Tornado Victims:   Our check for $1600 has been forwarded to the Governor of District 6910, Gene Windham. It will be used to benefit Ringgold, GA and surrounding communities. At least one other club has accepted our challenge. 

· Taps at Twilight:  Approximately 2500 attended and all feedback was positive.

·    Welcome back Tom Parker and Millard Allen from their LOAs (effective July 1, 2011).
·    An invitation has been issued to Wayne Huizenga to visit our club and talk about his vision for Frederica.

·    The IRS has issued a penalty charge of $3,640.00 for late filing of Form 990EZ. This has been turned over to Lisa Anderson for handling. Lisa said she may not have attached the request for extension, but is sure that she can get the charge removed before its due date of 6/27/11.

 Discussion Topics/Action Items
· Minutes from the 5/10/11 Board meeting were approved on a motion by Gary Schwartz and second by Chuck Cansler.
· Membership Status Report Review:  The resignations of  Virginia Corwin (moved from area) effective  3/31/11, and Frank Sidella (health) effective 6/30/11, and the approval of new member Jim Wallner (all by board action today; see below) will leave us at 136 members, an increase of  8 (7 active and 1 honorary) over the previous year ending 6/30/2010.              .                     

· Chad Dixon – Review of Financials including A/R Aging Report:  Chad reported that we should end the Club year “pretty close” to budget, pending expected receivables.  His report was approved on a motion by Chad and second by John Matthews.
· Update on those 90 days or more delinquent in dues payments:  President Wally reported continuing success in collecting past-due dues.  About $1500 was outstanding as of June 2, 2011.
· The Brunswick Rotary Club has given us a check for $300, representing half of all GSE expenses.

· A Leave of Absence for  Vickie Brian from 7/1/11 through 12/31/11 was approved on a motion by Brooke Pridmore and second by Linda Muir.  The LOA is job related.
· A Leave of Absence for Clint Winne from 7/4/11 through 9/30/11 was approved on a motion by Mike Muldowney and second by Brooke Pridmore.  He is a Snow Bird.
· The membership application of  James Wallner was approved on a motion by Mike Muldowney  and second by John Matthews .  His sponsor is Weldon Neal.  Jim is a principal and senior project manager for CNC Consultants and Research.
· The resignation of Virginia Corwin was approved on a motion by Mike Muldowney               and second by Cathey Petkash.  She moved from the area in March and neglected to advise the Club.  Her resignation is effective 3/31/11 and her dues are paid through that date. 
· The resignation of Frank Sidella, effective 6/30/11, was approved on a motion by Brooke Pridmore and second by Gary Schwartz.  He is resigning for health reasons.
· The bridge loan approved last month for the Club’s Flag Program (Pat Storino made the request) amounted to $2,224.53. This has been taken from the Reserve Fund and is to be repaid within 60 days when Sea Island Co. pays for flags it ordered.

· On a motion by Linda Muir and second by Gary Schwartz, the Board approved payment of $175 for cocktail reception expenses for Dist. Gov. Lloyd and Gen. Mundy as part of our Club’s annual Taps at Twilight program.
· Charity Update: The Board left to the discretion of President Wally and Treasurer Chad Dixon disbursement of charitable funds for CASA ($500 budgeted), YWCA ($250 budgeted) and CMAP ($500 budgeted) if final budget figures allow.  The Board approved this procedure on a motion by Mary Beth Wester and second by Cathey Petkash.  (Director Mary Beth Wester interjected that there are funds available in the Veteran’s Walk budget to use for charity giving if the Board desires.)
Comments from Directors and the President-Elect

· Director Linda Muir thanked President Wally for his leadership this year, saying she is sure she spoke for all Board members, and she also praised the work of  Director Gary Schwartz in arranging outstanding programs.  Linda reported that the Club’s “Baby Steps” project is “moving well” and announced that Jennifer Broadus will become editor of the Spray when Vickie Brian goes on leave of absence on July 1, 2011.
· Director Page Faulk said that the Brunswick News has committed to running an article per week on literacy.  He also reported that Susan Imhoff has agreed to be in charge of the Club’s Student Speech Contest.
· Director Mary Beth Wester, saying she has found her time on the Board “delightful,” reported that 58 memorial bricks have been sold this Club year for Veteran’s Walk.  As of May 31, 2011, the Veteran’s Walk budget has a balance of $7,374.90.
· Director Cathey Petkash said her service on the Board has been “educational.”  Cathey has been instrumental in getting District Simplified Grants for the Club.
· Incoming President Mike Muldowney announced that there will be no meeting on July 5, and that our June 21 meeting will be at Bonefish.  Mike said there will be other meeting dates in the coming weeks on which the club can’t meet at Sea Palms because of conflicts with other organizations.
Adjourn – 12:30 p.m.

Next Meeting: July 12, 2011, at 11:30 a.m. in the Green Room at Sea Palms Conference Center.  
Submitted by Bill Warren, Club Secretary
